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Spirit of Change

hange? Bring it on. As Lincoln
C Square’s designated advocate

and mover and shaker, the
Business Improvement District (BID)
accepts the challenges inherent
in our changing times. Above all,
change in any form should benefit
the lives of Lincoln Square’s prop-
erty owners, businesses, workers,
residents, and visitors.

As stewards of Lincoln Square, the
BID advocates for positive change
that is carefully conceived, planned
and executed. The BID has been
working with the City’s Department
of Transportation (DOT) on the
bow-tie project, a major plan to
improve pedestrian safety in the
complex and dangerous intersection
around Broadway, Columbus Avenue
and W. 65th St.

Springing into action, the BID
encouraged public discussion of
the bow-tie area, co-hosting a
two-hour public workshop and
attending meetings with CB7

and DOT; the result—a massive
proposed redesign of the bow-tie,

including an extension of the bike
lane. Some stakeholders commis-
sioned a Sam Schwartz Engineering
study of DOT’s plan. The study’s
overall conclusion, which the BID
supports, was that changes should
be made incrementally rather than
all at once. A major accomplishment
for the BID was DOT’s promise to
correct “ponding” problems as part
of the improvements to the area.

We welcome neighborhood street-
scape changes such as Fordham
University’s new law school

and Glenwood’s new residential
buildings, and we look forward to
welcoming Avalon Bay and Extell
Development to our community.
New businesses are part of Lincoln
Square’s positive change, too. Look
for newcomers such as Michael
Kors, Vanguard Wine Bar, Lincoln
Center Kitchen, UPS Store, City
MD, BONMIi, Diptyque, and Robert
Graham and get ready for Lowe’s
Home Improvement, Bod Fitness,

and Breads Bakery. With the
infusion of these new businesses
and more residential development,
including just to the west of our
district, it is no wonder that subway
ridership at Columbus Circle
increased 3.5% in 2014.

The Third Water Tunnel construc-
tion continues and completion is
slated for 2017. As a consequence,
the Columbus Avenue bike lane
extension from 62nd to 60th
Streets may be postponed until
repaving is completed.

The BID’s Clean Team, Public Safety
Officers and Goddard’s Green
Keepers help Lincoln Square look
fabulous and run smoothly. Supple-
menting City services, the public
safety and sanitation workers keep
Lincoln Square’s streets, sidewalks,
public spaces and gardens safe and
immaculate.

Good times are a Lincoln Square
constant, too. Just ask any one of
the 20,000-plus attendees at the
15th Annual Winter’s Eve at Lincoln

Square who wore smiles on their
faces while happily ignoring the rain.
The bottom line: Lincoln Square is
a unique proactive community that
doesn’t fight change, but instead
works with it for the greater good.

What makes the 59th Street/ ‘
Columbus Circle subway station

the 7th busiest station in all of NYC
with 23,566,961 annual riders?

In 2014, 56.4 million tourists came

to New York City and 23 million people
shopped, dined and had fun in Lincoln
Square. Add that to the 34,477 people
working at 3,253 establishments, the
77,217 who live in and around Lincoln
Square and the 35,680 students who
study here, and that’s a big number!

Note: Data compiled from the Department of
Labor for zip code 10023 and several 2010
Census tracts just outside of the BID.



















